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February 17, 2022 
 
 

Dear Governor Hochul: 
 

     Today we write on behalf of the Sachem Central School District, which is 
one of the largest school districts in New York.  We have previously written to 
you on several occasions over concerns related to the COVID-19 mask 
mandates, and the potential consideration of a vaccine requirement for students 
in public schools.  As we have previously written to you, we have complied 
with all mask mandates and related requirements associated with the COVID-19 
pandemic despite concerns from our community about the efficacy of some of 
these requirements, particularly the mask mandate. 

 
     At a press conference last week, you indicated that the statewide indoor mask 
mandate would be lifted effective Thursday, February 10, but that the mask 
mandate for schools and certain other venues would remain in effect.  You 
suggested that after the February school recess period, the State will evaluate 
relevant metrics and make a determination about continued universal masking in 
schools.  However, there are unanswered questions about what specific metrics 
will allow districts to modify current practices.  This is causing confusion, 
anxiety, frustration and, in some cases, misplaced anger among community 
members which has manifested itself with very contentious board of education 
meetings and a flurry of inflammatory email correspondence. 
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staff testi ng to a sett ing that is simi lar to  that in place pr e -pandemi c.  However, 

to do so, it is imperati ve that we know the criteria t he State will require to 

achieve thi s goal.  This is particularly important since states conti guous to New 

York State, including Pennsyl vania, New Jersey and Delaw a re, hav e recent ly 

announced sp ecific dates that the mask mandate wil l end.  

 

     Here in New York Sta te, as well, ther e is a nee d for greater certaint y wit h 

respect to wh en the mask mandate wil l be lifted.  Again, at the very least, we 

need to know what m etri cs will be used to determ ine the timi ng of the lifting of 

the mask mandate.  Significantl y, the healt h and s afety of our stud ents, fac ult y, 

staff and comm unit y me mbers are of utmost conc ern.  The data show that we 

have succ essfull y miti gated transmi ssi on of COVID -19.  We look fo rwa rd to the 

information requested so that we may plan accordi ng and comm unicate 

effe cti vely to our comm u nit y.  

 

     Thank you for your consi derati on.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
 

Alex Piccirill o  

President  

On behalf of the entire Sachem Board of Education 
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